
Press Release: Familiarization visit of a group of Bhutanese journalists to India

A 15-member group of young Bhutanese journalists representing the spectrum of the audio-visual and print media of
Bhutan have embarked on a familiarization visit to India (Delhi, Bodh Gaya and Mumbai) from 17-23 November
2019.

2. During this visit, which coincided with the visit of Hon’ble Foreign Minister of Bhutan to India, the Bhutanese media
persons were briefed by senior officials of the Ministry of External Affairs on all aspects of the bilateral partnership.
The visiting media persons discussed contemporary issues of interest with representatives of Tata Consultancy
Services and think tank Research and Information System as well as officials of the National Disaster Management
Authority. Bhutanese journalists exchanged their domain expertise and experience with fellow journalists at the
Indian Women Press Corps and at the Indian Institute of Mass Communication. In Mumbai, the group will witness
trading activities at the Bombay Stock Exchange, meet with executives of Pharmexcil, visit the Indian Institute of
Technology, Bombay and experience the thriving flora and fauna at the protected S.G. National Park. The cultural
segment of the familiarization tour included a sojourn to Bodh Gaya where the group offered prayers at the
Mahabodhi temple and visited other pilgrimage sites including that of the Buddha statue.

This familiarization visit was conceptualized to broaden the horizon of the Indian experience for the visiting media
persons and to strengthen another thread in the people-to-people links between India and Bhutan.
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